
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

September Meeting Minutes  

September 4, 2019 

Board Members Present: 
Dennis Ball 
Diana Dean 
Elida Gonzalez 
Janet Lucido 
Vernon Bresenio 
Michael Quiroz 

Visitors Present:  

Ken Herrington 
Dave Becker 

Angelo Quitorio  

Bill Reddington  

Rob Mavis  

Kevin Nehring  

Henry Pretzer 

Scott Hays 

 

Meeting Opened: 6:45 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball 

August Board Meeting Minutes: Approved as written. 

Treasurer's Report: Elida Gonzalez: $22,382.82 in Checking Account. 

Approximately $2,200 in checks are out to be deposited. 

Advocacy: No report. Tina Sumner not present.  

Grizzly Century: Dennis Ball. Porta pottys ordered (2). 120 signed up so far. Will 

change back to the first week in October next year. Volunteers are set, as is the after ride 

meal. The same cooks as the picnic for the meal. 

Bass Lake Double Century: Angelo Quitorio: Event date - Oct 12, 2019. 

Registration is picking up. The Volunteer ride set for Oct 5th. SJ & E route was 

changed to Auberry Road and as such, added some additional flat miles to the route. 

194.3 miles total. The after ride meal will be the same. 40 registrants thus far. Lester 

Edralin will be the medical director for the ride.  

Everyone Loves Raymond: Henry Pretzer: Registration is now open. They have 

donations set up with several bike shops and Tac Ops Brewery. Names will be added 

to the T-Shirts. 
Board Nominations: October board meeting. Any volunteers? 



Remainder of the Year Planning: 

SAG: Kevin Nehring needs SAG for TDF, Grizzly, BLDC, Hammer Rally and ELR. 

New Business: C2K will be June 27, 2020. Kevin N. made a motion to make C2K 

as only C2K and add 45 miles to make it a double century. It will be better for SAG. 

We could have the Tollhouse Century and Millerton Metric as a stand-alone ride for 

2020. Perhaps the Killer Bees would like to put it on? Motion made by Kevin N. to 

explore this possibility, 2
nd

 by Elida G., passed. Angelo Q. offered to check with 

Chuck Bramwell as to any conflicts and what the club needs to do to prepare to have 

this added to the Triple Crown calendar. We may have to change the date to July in 

order to add it to the Triple Crown calendar in the future.  

Meeting Adjourned: 8:14 PM 
Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


